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Preface

Advertisements play a vital role in the field communication 
in passing on information to the targeted group. It has become 
a necessary ingredient in the total business including 
agriculture. In India the rate of adoption of modern 
technologies by the farmers are not so convincing or 
appreciable. The increase in agricultural productivity and 
development cannot be possible unless farmers become 
aware adopt the practice scientifically. The acceptance of 
improved farming is possible only when farmers are better 
informed about it through various media. Apart from extension 
agencies farm advertising have been informing, educating and 
persuading farmers to use improved farm inputs. Print 
advertisements published in newspapers are important in the 
world of advertising due to its unique characteristics like low 
cost, ready reference, wide coverage, credibility with source 
and easy manipulation of message variables. Advertisements 
are normally prepared to affect the consumer behaviour and it 
is prepared with some motive in agriculture and released 
through mass media.

Looking into the importance of advertisements in the field 
of agriculture, Government and private organizations are 
spending crores of rupees on farm advertisements by creating 
awareness about farm inputs, its attributes, availability, cost 
etc., among farmers. However, these farm advertisements are 
not evaluated with respect to their relevance to farmer’s needs 
and interests. The information on these aspects will be very 
much useful to the planners, policy makers and organizations 
involved in order to tailor the advertisements to suit to the 
needs of targeted population. It is in this context, a media cum 
audience research study was conducted in Karnataka state of 
India by the Senior author and results are discussed in the 

4 Farm Advertisements in Mass Media

book and implications are drawn. This book will be of value to 
agricultural scientists, extension personnel and development 
workers belonging to public, private, NGO and other 
development sectors, as it provides new insights into the 
theory and practice of farm advertisements. Besides, students 
of agriculture and rural development, especially postgraduate 
students, will find the book a useful reference material. Above 
all the book will be useful to the planners, policy makers and 
media managers to develop communication strategies to 
reach the unreached.

Dhananjaya, B

B.S. Nataraju
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About the Book

Advertisement is a crux of any market economy, plays an 
important role in the economic progress of a nation. It is 
always dynamic, change with changing methods of distribution 
and consumption. Advertisements have changing methods of 
distribution and consumption. Advertisements have become 
the part of life for every one as a listener through some media 
or other. In the present era of information explosion and media 
influence, these advertisements play a major role inchanging 
the settled perception or thinking, which is otherwise called 
attitude of the consumer and also the consumption pattern of 
the society in general. Thus the impact leads to cultural and 
social changes to a great extent. Under this situation, efficacy 
of manufacturers, marketers and advertisers is tested churning 
out advertisements, making the exception of the consumers, 
which may gradually bring about desired attitudinal in them.

Advertisement plays a major role in every walks of life. The 
divergent sections of the society may need advertisement for a 
variety of reasons from information sharing to consumer 
persuation to decision making.

Advertising is a communication and learning process and 
learning is inseparable from memory. Memorability of an 
advertisement had long been considered as an appropriate 
index of its effectiveness.

Advertising is used to sell a variety of ideas-economic, 
political, religious and social. It reaches us through mass 
communicationchannels. In addition to the traditional mass 
media–radio, TV, newspapers, magazines and billboards-
advertising also uses other media such as direct mail, 
brouchers, shopping cars and video cassettes. In order to 
evaluate the effectiveness of farm advertisements provided 
through mass media in general and print and electronic media 
in particular a study was undertaken in Karnataka state of 
India. Media and audience research was undertaken. A news 
paper having highest circulation Vijaya Karnataka and a farm 
magazine – Sujatha Sanchike and ETV agriculture 
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About the Book

programmes having wider coverage were analysed for 
different dimensions of farm advertisements. Audience 
Research was conducted involving 200 farmers to elicit their 
opinion and perception about effectiveness of advertisements. 
A scale was developed, tested and used to measure the 
perceived effectiveness of farm advertisements. The results 
were analysed using suitable statistical tools and discussed 
with the help of tables and graphs. The language is simple, 
accurate and readable. Owing to the importance of the subject 
in the current scenario, with reference to the national and 
global changes, it is hoped that the policy makers, teachers, 
researchers, extension workers, students and media 
managers, in particular and all those concerned with farm 
advertisements in general will find in this book a much needed 
resource guide.

Dhananjaya, B.
M.S. Nataraju
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INTRODUCTION

Advertising is multidimensional, it is a form of Mass 
Communication, a powerful marketing tool, a component of 
economic system, a means of financing the mass media, a 
social institution, an art form, an instrument of business 
management, a field of employment and a profession. Today, 
we are exposed to a large number of commercial messages 
than at any time in the past. Not only has the quantity 
increased, even the quality of advertisements has improved 
considerably.

What is advertising?

When a producer or manufacturer or a firm has developed 
a product to satisfy market demand after thoroughly analyzing 
the market, there is a need for establishing contact with the 
target market to eventually sell the product. More over, this 
has to be a mass contact, which means that the marketer is 
interested in reaching to a large number of people so that his 
product may receive optimum exposure. Naturally, the best 
way to reach this vast market is through mass communication, 
and advertising is one of the means of mass communication 
along with such other means as publicity, sales promotion and 
public relations. Advertising is simply a way of selling 
something in most effective method possible. Good advertising 
creates sales and not just attention
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According to American Marketing Association Advertising 
is any paid form of non-personal presentation and production 
of sales, goods or services by an identifiable sponsor 
(Anonymous, 1948).

Bovee (1995) says Advertising is “the paid, non-personal 
communication of information about products or ideas by an 
identified sponsor through the mass media in an effort to 
persuade or influence behaviour”. It includes all sorts of public 
messages for commercial purposes, paid for and owned by 
those who expect to get profit from them.

Not only is the message paid for, but the sponsor is 
identified. In some cases the point of the message is simply to 
make the consumers aware of the product or the company, 
although most of the advertising tries to persuade or influence 
the consumer to do something. Because advertising is a form 
of mass communication, it is also non-personal. Advertising is 
used to sell a variety of ideas-economic, political, religious and 
social. It reaches us through a channel of communication 
referred to as a medium. In addition to the traditional mass 
media – radio, TV, Newspapers, magazines and billboards-
advertising also uses other media such as direct mail, 
brochures, shopping carts and video cassettes.

Evolution of Advertising

During the remaining years of the common wealth regime 
a considerable number of advertisements for books appeared 
in newspaper and a few for commodities such as tea, coffee 
and chocolate. Rewards were offered for the recovery of 
stolen horse, runway servants and other properties. And about 
this time the word “Advertisement” came to be applied to such 
messages, which therefore had been called ‘deices’, 
‘intelligences’ and by various other terms. In the year 1660, 
advertising was freshly established in its essentials. As such 
important media such as signboards, posters, hand bills, 
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